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21 August 2020 

  
The Director 
Public Accountability Committee 

 

Parliament House 
Macquarie House, Macquarie Street 

 

SYDNEY NSW 2000  
Our Ref: 18963199 

  
Email:  Public.Accountability@parliament.nsw.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Director  
 
Inquiry into the integrity, efficacy and value for money of NSW Government Grant Programs 
 

 
Thank you for the opportunity to contribute to the above mentioned enquiry.  This letter is given from 
an operational perspective as it is not possible in the timeframe to have a Council endorsed 
resolution.   

NSW Government grant programs are undeniably important sources of funding to Council.  There 
are well documented limits and constraints on local government financing which makes grant funding 
arrangements important for two reasons; 

1)  The funds do provide much needed works and service that would not happen through Councils 
normal revenue improving residents quality of life and  

2) The grants received needs to be considered through both capital expenditure and also recurrent 
opex to ensure the grant services sustainable activities and not those that can be sustained without 
continuing grants. 

 

Grants for Asset Recurrent Costs 

While there are various capital grant programs in place for Council to apply for, there is a need for 
more grants to give consideration to the recurring costs of the project funded in terms of maintenance 
and replacement.  

Given recurrent costs are not covered by developer contributions, Council needs to seek alternative 
funding to sustain the higher ongoing costs associated with its growing asset base. As noted in The 
Issues Paper ‘Review of Infrastructure Contributions in NSW’ issued by the NSW Productivity 
Commission, ‘Rates revenue funds service delivery for the existing community including recurrent 
costs that cannot be recovered through infrastructure contributions. The rate peg in NSW, acts as a 
financial disincentive for councils to accept development or higher level of service for work provided 






